
 
 

September 14, 2014 | Twenty-Fourth Sunday in Ordinary Time | 108 McHenry Street, Burlington, WI | 262.763.1500 

 

Fr. Jim Volkert, Pastor ~ Fr. Yamid Blanco, Associate Pastor ~ Fr. John Gibson, Associate Pastor   

Our parishes have been blessed this summer with the presence of Father John Gibson. His time with us has been short 
but appreciated, and now he needs to return to Rome to continue his studies. To express our gratitude and wish him 
God’s Blessings, we are inviting everyone to a reception in Father John’s honor September 21st after the 10:30 

Mass at St. Mary Parish. Come one, come all, to the school cafeteria for coffee and sweets! Let us all join together to 
thank Father John & wish him Godspeed on his journey ! 



This Week at Saint Mary Catholic Church Mass Intentions 
09/15 Monday   Our Lady of Sorrows 
8:30 AM Mass (Church)  8:00 AM Rosary 
  † Ken Heck (Friends of Ken Heck) 

09/16 Tuesday   SS. Cornelius & Cyprian  
8:30 AM Mass (St. Charles) 8:00 AM Rosary 
8:30 AM Mass (St. Joseph) 
09/17 Wednesday   St. Robert Bellarmine 
8:30 AM Mass (St. Charles) 8:00 AM Rosary 
09/18 Thursday    
8:30 AM Mass (St. Charles) 8:00 AM Rosary 
09/19 Friday  St. Januarius 
8:30 AM Mass (Church) 8:00 AM Rosary  
  † Francis Schaefer  (Family of Francis Schaefer) 

25th Sunday in Ordinary Time 
09/20 Saturday   
4:30 PM Mass (Church) 
  † Jim & Esther Rowan (Family of Jim & Esther)    

09/21 Sunday      
8:00 AM Mass (Church) 
     Living and deceased members of St. Mary Parish 
10:30 AM Mass (Church) 
  † John & Annette Hynes (The Hynes Family)        

09/15 Monday     
 8:30 AM Mass (Church)  8:00 AM Rosary 
 9:00 AM-9:00 PM Eucharistic Adoration (Chapel) 

09/16 Tuesday   
 8:30 AM Mass (St. Charles)  8:00 Am Rosary 
 8:30 AM Mass (St. Joseph) 
 9:00 AM-9:00 PM Eucharistic Adoration (Chapel) 
 6:30 PM Divorce Program (St. Sebastian Room) 

09/17 Wednesday    
 8:30 AM Mass (St. Charles)  8:00 AM Rosary  
 9:00 AM-9:00 PM Eucharistic Adoration (Chapel) 
 6:00 PM Rosary (Chapel) 
 7:00 PM Bible Study (SSR) 
 7:00 PM LifeTeen Praise & Worship (St. Charles) 

09/18 Thursday 
 8:30 AM Mass (St. Charles) 8:00 AM Rosary 
 9:50 AM CCHS Mass (Church) 
 11:00 AM-6:00 PM Eucharistic Adoration (Chapel) 
 6:30 PM Adult Choir (Church) 

09/19 Friday     
 8:30 AM Mass (Church) 8:00 AM Rosary 
 9:00 AM–4:00 PM Eucharistic Adoration (Chapel) 

25th Sunday in Ordinary Time  
09/20 Saturday 
Baptism Weekend 
 4:30 PM Mass (Church)      

09/21 Sunday     
 8:00 AM Mass (Church) 
 9:15 AM Religious Education Program Gr. 1-8 
 10:30 AM Mass Catechist Recognition (Church) 
Reception for Father John Gibson after the 10:30 

Mass in the cafeteria. This is his last weekend at 
St. Mary Parish. 

 3:30 PM Mom’s Club Social (HH) 

Daily Readings 
      1st/2nd READ PSALM GOSPEL 

24th Sunday in Ordinary Time 

9/14 Numbers 21:4b-9/ 
 Philippians 2:6-11 

Ps 78:1,2,34-38 John 3:13-17 

9/15 1 Cor. 11:17-26,33 Ps 40:7-10,17 Luke 2:33-35 
9/16 1 Cor. 12:12-14,27-31a Ps 100:1b-5 Luke 7:11-17 
9/17 1 Cor. 12:31-13:13 Ps 33:2-5,12,22 Luke 7:31-35 
9/18 1 Cor. 15:1-11 Ps 118:1b-2,16,17,28 Luke 7:36-50 

9/19 1 Cor. 15:12-20 Ps 17:1,6-8,15 Luke 8:1-3 
9/20 1 Cor. 15:35-37,42-49 Ps 56:10c-14 Luke 8:4-15 
25th Sunday in Ordinary Time 

9/21 Isaiah 55:6-9/Philippians 
1:20c-24,27a 

Ps 145:2,3,8,9,17,18 Matt 20:1-
16a 

Visitation/Communion Schedule  
Hospital   9/13-14   Marlene Ketterhagen 
                 9/20-21  anita Breuckman 
Monday: Ellen Voslar      Wednesday: Cheryl Theigs     
                       Friday: Bob Zarek   
Kindred Care Week of 9/14 Richard Kiekenbush   

Tuesday Pine Brook (11 AM)  
          Ellen Siehoff, Anita Breuckman, Sr. Emma 
Tuesday: Lakeland (1:30); Arbor View MC (3:15)  & 
Wednesday: Riverview(10:30); Chestnut Club(11:15) 
            Homebound Team  
Wednesday:  Kindred Care  (3:15 PM)   

Annette Kempken, Bob Zarek, Mary Lou Kretschmer 

Office Hours: 8AM-12PM & 1- 4PM Mon.-Friday.  

St. Mary Parish:  108 McHenry St. Burlington, WI  
53105   (262) 763-1500     www.stmb.org 
After hours emergency priest phone: (262) 210-9588 

Preschool:  108 McHenry 
Street  (262) 763-1501    
Grade School:  225 W. 
State Street  (262) 763-
1515 
Catholic Central High 
School: 148 McHenry Street   
(262) 763-1510 

Mom’s Club Social September 21st 3:30-4:30 
We welcome you to join other mothers for fellowship 
on the 3rd Sunday of every month in Heim Hall.  We 
will enjoy refreshments while just having relaxing 
conversation and good company.  Please join us. 



  A Message from Fr. Jim . . . 
 

Exaltation of the Holy Cross 
 
In the past few weeks I have heard from an unusually high number of people about difficulties in their lives be 
it illnesses, job losses, family divisions, and so on.  It seems that many people are hurting at this time.  At 
times it may seem as though are lives are coming apart at the seams.  At times it may be hard to see the way 
ahead as all the plans we have made may be frustrated, our hopes may be demolished.  At times we don't 
know whom to turn to.   
 
If this is the case in our lives, today’s Feast of the Exaltation of the Holy Cross has Good News for us!  We all 
have crosses to carry in life and this is difficult.  However, times of crisis can be times of opportunity, times of 
growth.  Sometimes the only way God can get at us is by breaking us - or allowing us to be broken.  To set us 
on the right way, God must sometimes block the way we are on - even if it is in itself a good way.   
 
We all want success.  Yet sometimes failure can teach us far more than success.  It is sometimes failures in our 
lives that open the wider the door to God.  What looks to us as the end of all of our hopes, may be the Lord's 
summons to a closer, even if more difficult, walk with Him.  God never closes a door in our lives without 
opening another.   
 
As we go through our days, with all of their twists and turns, their many small achievements and more nu-
merous defeats, we who in baptism have become brothers and sisters of Jesus Christ can sharpen our spiri-
tual vision.  Sometimes it’s at the seemingly lowest times in our lives that God speaks to us in a way we 
have never experienced before.  Remember, the Good Lord never closes a door in our lives without open-
ing another one.  And, He never calls us to carry a cross without offering the strength and courage we need 
to carry it.  
 

God bless you always! 
Fr. Jim Volkert 

RCIA -Rite of Christian Initiation of Adults 

Do you know someone who is considering joining 
the Catholic Church?  Are you an adult Catholic 
who has never been confirmed or just want to learn 
more about your faith?  RCIA, the Rite of Chris-
tian Initiation of Adults could be the program 
for you – or for someone you know!  This year 
we will have 25 sessions, beginning on Sunday, 
September 21st and running through March.  The 
sessions cover the US Conference of Catholic 
Bishops, “United States Catholic Catechism for 
Adults”, which is based on the universal Catechism 
of the Catholic Church.  Sessions follow a very in-
teractive/open discussion format, are interesting, 
informative - and fun!  Please join us for our first 
session on September 21st at 8:30 AM in Heim 
Hall.  Please contact Jim Sember 262-763-0001 or  

jwsember@gmail.com if you have any questions. 

Daughters of Isabella Queenship of Mary 
Circle 55 will celebrate their 100th anniversary with 
an open meeting on September 22nd at 7 PM at the 
K of C Hall.  All are welcome. 

Divorce Survival Guide Program at St. Mary 
Part 2 will begin on September 16th at 6:30 PM in 
the St. Sebastian Room.  This is a continuation of 
the sessions from last spring.  Dates are: Sept. 16, 
23, & 30, Oct 7, 21, & 28. If you would like to take 
Part 1 of this program (which is recommended) 
please join our next spring session.  

Thank You Festival Donors 
Special Thanks to:  Gertrude Badzinski, Mike & 
Sue Corbett, Dan & Patricia Creek, Maureen 
Gebhardt, Margaret Hobbick, Don & Joan Kerkman, 
Theresa McCarthy, Shirley Meyer, Betty Jo Pi-
hringer, Len & Bev Rausch, Anne Richter, Helen 
Schaefer, Mary Schultz, Jim & Beth Schuster. 

Sign-Up for Eucharistic Adoration 
The last weekend in August, at all the Tri-Parish 
Masses, we talked about Eucharistic Adoration and 
the need for it in our prayer life. Each Mass had an 
Adorer relate to you how this quiet time with Our 
Lord affected them. For those of you who were 
gone, or have yet to make a weekly commitment of 
one hour, please consider finding a time that will 
work for you each week. Call Debbie Regner 763-
5834 or Dick Miller 539-2648.  



St. Robert Fall Festival September 21 

 SYNOD TOPIC: EVANGELIZATION: The 
Faithful Discern Leadership Priorities 

God Bless Our Troops 
Please pray for the safety of all military personnel 
who are serving our country, especially the following 
parishioners, relatives or friends of our parish 

Jim & Beth Graves, 
U.S. Air Force, 

James Graves, U.S. 
Air Force, 

Benjamin Hall, Cpl.   
Robert J. Hintz, U.S. 
    Marine Corps 
Steven Kojis, 
    U.S. Air Force 
Christopher LeBlanc, 
    PVT 1st class U.S. 
   Army South Korea 

Toby May,  Spc. Army 
    National Guard 
Gregory A. Roberts, 

U.S. Army 
Devon J. Seitz, U.S.  
    Navy 
Jacob A. Thorpe,       

Private, US Marine 
Corp, Infantry 

Sergeant Brandon  
    Wiskes, U.S. Marines 
Corporal Dustin Wiskes, 

U.S. Marines 

 LIFETEEN NEWS: 
MARK YOUR CALENDARS:  The  
parent meeting and registration for the  
LifeTeen high school religious education program 
will be on Sunday, September 14,  at 7:00 p.m.  
in Andre Hall at St. Charles.  All parents/guardians 
of high-school students please join us. The program 
and activities for the year will be outlined as well as 
opportunities for your teen to get involved. R e g i s -
tration forms will be available at the meeting. See 
calendars at Lifeteenburlingtonwi.weebly.com  
 
CONFIRMATION:  If you are the parent/guardian of 
a high-school junior please attend the Life Teen par-
ent meeting on September 14th.  Following the gen-
eral meeting, parents of Confirmation candidates will 
be given all of the information for the Confirmation 
program.  Registration for Confirmation is due at this 
time.  This meeting is required if you intend to have 
your teen Confirmed.   
We are looking forward to the new Life Teen  
year!  Please contact Jim and Kathy Martin with 
any questions. Triparishlifeteen@gmail.com  

Children’s Liturgy of the Word  
Our Religious Education Program begins this Sun-
day.   We have two new teachers for which we are 
very grateful.  The teachers this year are as fol-
lows:  Noel Weislak - First Grade; Marion Sember - 
Second Grade; Babette Montee - Third Grade; Glo-
ria Acker - Fourth Grade; Elizabeth Grace - Fifth and 
Sixth Grades; and Tim White - Seventh and Eighth 
Grades.  Also thank you to our returning teachers, 
Noel, Marion, Babette and Elizabeth and a special 
thank you to our retiring teacher, DyAnna Dujardin 
for her many years of teaching our junior high stu-
dents.  We're looking forward to a faith filled year. 
Also we can still use help for Children's Liturgy 
of the Word,  which takes place during 
the 10:30 Mass, either by teaching one Sunday a 
month or by taking the children down to Heim Hall. 

These are the top two priorities in Stewardship 
voted on at the Synod.  First Priority – 26% – 
Form Lay Leaders:  Support, train and form quali-
fied lay ecclesial ministers (paid church positions) in 
service to the Church, with an emphasis on devel-
oping leadership roles, especially for women.  Sec-
ond Priority – 25% – Reduce Administration for 
Priests:  Lessen administrative load of priests so 
they can focus on pastoral and spiritual responsibili-
ties.   Other areas of leadership such as a call to 
priesthood and religious life, forming and identifying 
non-paid leadership and increasing young and di-
verse staff were discussed and discerned, and will 
be taken into consideration as Archbishop Listecki 
creates his Synodal Declaration. For more informa-
tion, go to www.archmil.org/Synod2014.htm. 
This concludes this series. On Sept. 14th the 
Archbishop will issue a Synodal Declaration, includ-
ing our priorities for the next 10-15 years.  

St. Charles 54th Annual Fall Festival 

Sunday, Sept. 28 on the parish grounds featuring 
traditional family style turkey dinner from  11 - 4.  
(Adults $10; Seniors 70+ $9; Children 6-12 $5/<5  
$1.  Carryouts available +.50) Car/Cash raffle at 
5:45.  Top prize is $15,000 cash or $16,500 towards 
the purchase of a new 2015 vehicle at Miller Motors 
or Lynch Dealerships. Other cash prizes awarded 
are $3500, $1500 plus 36 more cash prizes. Oonly 
1250 sold and may be purchased the day of the fes-
tival or at 763-7961.  Silent auction, bingo, craft raf-
fles, bakes goods/produce, face painting and con-
cessions, Hispanic Community concessions, games, 
dunk tank, beer tent, Packer game and music noon - 
5:30.  Please contact Mary at (262) 206-5569.  

St. Robert Fall Festival September 21st 11 AM-5 
PM. Rib and Chicken Dinner and Tailgate Party.  1/2 
Chicken $10. Full Rack of Ribs $12.   

30th Anniversary of Project Rachel 

You are invited to join us for the celebration of the 
30th Anniversary of Project Rachel - the National 
Office for Post Abortion Reconciliation and Healing, 
A Mass of Thanksgiving Sept. 19, at 6:30 p.m. at St. 
Margaret Mary, 92nd and Captiol Dr. Dinner and 
program will follows. Register at www.noparh.org.  



Many hands make light work. (Hands needed) 
 
My name is Tim McCourt and I am the current Build-
ings & Grounds Chairperson for our Parish. As a 
volunteer my role is to coordinate the ongoing needs 
of our buildings and grounds here on Campus. The 
facilities on our campus are both beautiful and his-
toric in nature, which also require a great deal of 
time and funding to maintain them. We are fortunate 
that we have several small ad-hoc groups and indi-
viduals who assist with ongoing projects and up-
keep, but there is always a need for additional help. 
In order to combat the never ending expense we 
have a three prong approach to projects based on 
urgency of repair or preventative maintenance. First, 
we try to tap into our Parish resources for volunteers 
to assist with or take on these projects. Second, we  
look to our sub-contracted maintenance company, 
and third we bid out to local contractors. Periodically 
we  update our list of volunteers from our Time & 
Talent list, or make a special appeal to the Parish 
based on need.  Today we are making a special ap-
peal.  
 

There are two projects that we would like to start  
prior to this year’s heating season and for which 
we need volunteers. The first project is house-
cleaning of the current boiler/ water supply system in 
Catholic Central High School. It basically involves 
some coordination and removal of some of the older 
piping that is no longer being used, and some 
plumbing upgrades to what we have. This is mainly 
confined to a couple of small utility rooms in the High 
School. We do have a local person that is willing to 
coordinate the effort, however the more skilled per-
sonnel we have as well as laborer volunteers the 
easier this will go. It is not a large scale project, but 
one that will take some coordinated effort to com-
plete. Most of these projects can be worked on dur-
ing days, evenings, weekends, etc… depending on 
availability of personnel. Any volunteers would be 
greatly appreciated!  
 

The second project is maintenance on several 
pieces of motorized equipment used on campus. 
Riding lawn mowers, snow blowers etc… These like 
anything else require routine preventative mainte-
nance such as oil changes, lubing, etc… We are in-
terested in finding someone in the Parish that would 
be willing to take on the periodic seasonal mainte-
nance of this equipment.  
 

If you would like more information about either of 
these projects or are wondering if you have time to 
volunteer, please contact me to review the scope of 
these projects and hopefully convince you that you 
do have a few hours to give back to the Parish.  
 

I would also like to take a moment and thank all of 
the current volunteers we have in place that spend 
numerous hours contributing to the beautification, 
maintenance and up keep of our campus facilities 
both visually and behind the scenes. Like the gen-
erations before us and after, without volunteers it 
doesn’t work. 
 

Sincerely, 
Tim McCourt 
tmccourt7@gmail.com, 262-206-7502 

Harvest for Hot Lunch at our School 
Would you like to share your bountiful harvest with 
our students?  The Hot Lunch Program would be 
grateful for any of your home-grown vegetables or 
fruits.  Tomatoes, cucumbers, zucchini, beets, green 
peppers, green onions, broccoli, cauliflower, water-
melon, cantaloupe, etc., may be dropped off in the 
school cafeteria any weekday after 8 am.  

Walk for Catholic Education  

P.S. Help us “Stuff the Bus” with all types and sizes 
of gently used shoes for the Society of St. Vincent 
de Paul can bring shoes to the SMS School or the 

Parish. Look for the bins. 

Important Reminder:  The free registration period 
for the 2014 Soles for Catholic Education Walk ends 
next Friday, September 19!  After September 19, 
the cost for registration is $10 per person.  The web-
site to register is www.catholicschoolswalk.org. 

Join us for the “Soles for Catholic Education” Walk 
on October 25th at Mount Mary University: we’re 
walking 2 miles for Catholic schools.  Pledge dollars 
collected by members of our team will stay right here 
at our school to benefit tuition assistance and help 
more families have access to a Catholic education. 
Send a  family pledge to St. Mary School Office or 
register and pledge at www.catholicschoolswalk.org. 
A  PLEDGE DONATATION RECIEVES A T-SHIRT.   

Market Day Fundraiser for our Grade School 

This is a great opportunity to help our school while 
enjoying great food.  Order once a month and pick 
up your items in the cafeteria.  The September order 
deadline is Thursday, 9/18.  Order online at 
www.marketday.com. Pick-up your order on 
Tuesday, Sept. 23rd from 3-4:30 PM in the  
cafeteria. Use code 4483.  

2014 Fall Festival Sweepstakes Winners 
Grand Prize $5000. Mitzi Robers. 
1st Prize $1,000. Scott Safar. 
2nd Prize $500 or $750 tuition grant for St. Mary 
     School. Cindy Kresken. 
3rd Prize $250 or $500 tuition grant for St. Mary  
     School. Denis Repke. 
4th Prize $100 or $250 tuition grant for St. Mary  
     School. Matthew Sippel. 

 

Articles/pictures for the bulletin may be emailed to:  
ssmith@stmb.org by 4 PM Monday.   



Parish Staff Directory (262) 763-1500 
Fr. Jim Volkert (Pastor); Fr. Yamid Blanco & Fr. John 
Gibson (Associate Pastors); Susanne Snyder (Director 

of Music); Sue Vrzan  (Director of Administrative Ser-
vices); Dianne Smetana (Parish Secretary); Cheryl 

Theigs (Pastoral Minister to the Aging, Sick and Home-
bound); Loretta Jackson (School Principal); Deb Butler  
(Assistant Principal); Carolyn Kysely (Preschool Direc-
tor), Margie Robers (Director of Religious Education); 

Jim & Kathy Martin  Youth Ministry (Life Teen). 

Pastoral Council  Members 
Pam Aldrich (763-3088),Steve Corbisier (Vice-

Chairperson, 895-6850), Susan Gutschow (763-0979), 
Katherine  Lavieri (414-379-5577); Terri Newbury  

(Trustee, 763-6317); Norma Roanhouse  (Secretary, 
763-3766); Barbara Scherrer (Chairperson, 763-7518); 
Jim Schuster  (Trustee, 763-0897); Jim Sember (763-

0001); Randy Tritz (763-4306); Tim Warren  (539-3314). 

Finance Council  Members   Stacy Alan, Loretta 
Jackson, Tom Pederson, Jim Schuster, Tim Spieglehoff, 
Tim Warren, and Fr. Jim Volkert. Stewardship and Debt Reduction Report 

Ministers  Sat. 4:30 PM 
September 20 

Sunday 8:00 
September 21 

Sun. 10:30 
September 21 

USHERS 

Greeters: SS   
McHenry N 
McHenry S 

Heck 
Barr 
Barr 

Moran 
Newburys 
Abernethy 

Porubsky 
Tenhagen 
Huckstorf 

4:30 PM - Eric 
Daniels, Matt 
Daniels, Ralph 
Heck, Glenn Lois, 
Gerald  
Weber 

Servers   E. Safar 
L. Safar 
S. Safar 

M. Dietzel 
H. Hovland 
A. Novasic 

S. Safar 
F. Fisher 
H. Novasic 

Bread 1 
Bread 2 
Bread 3 
Cup 1 
Cup 2               

Ken Essman 
Marcy Essman 
Tom Pederson 
Gerry Weber 
Ginny Weber 

Pat Barczak 
Jo Anne Pella 
Anne Pohlman 
Marlene Ketterhagen 
Kathy Baumeister 

Jean Karpinski 
Mike Majewski 
Holly Reesman 
Deb Dillon 
Pat Dillon 

8:00 AM - Dan 
Creek,  
Andrew & Kathy 
Dorn, Joyce & Les 
Mastalir, Tim Vos, 
Joe Aldrich  

Lector  
Lector  

1 
2 

M. Mikula 
R. Schmitz 

J. Liesemeyer 
D. Glessner 

A. Nickolai 
K. Sommers 

10:30 R. Reesman, 
Mary/Ralph Rice, 
Judy Correll 

We warmly welcome new members to our faith com-
munity.  If you would like to join our parish, registra-
tion forms are available in church.  Please complete 

the form and return it to the church office. Sacra-
ments:  Marriage-Couples should call St. Mary 
Catholic Church’s pastor 6 months to one year     

before  the  wedding date. Baptism-Call the office 
prior to your child’s baptism.  A preparation class for 
parents is   required. Baptisms are held the first and 
third weekend of the month.  Reconciliation-is held 
the second, fourth and fifth weekend of the month 

from 3:30-4 PM in the chapel.  Communion, Confir-
mation and Anointing of the Sick-Call the office.  
If it is after hours, listen for the emergency number.    

Parish Website 
For parish information, go to www.stmb.org 

Mass Time Assistance 
Wheelchair available  in the closet of the Good 
Shepherd Chapel that is for your use if you need 
assistance getting in to or out of Church. 

Hearing Assistance:  If you need a hearing  
 device during Mass, please contact ushers. 

Announcements After Mass:   
The deadline for pulpit announcements is Noon 
on Fridays.  Send requests to  ssmith@stmb.org 
so they may be approved by Father Jim.     

Thank you for the tremendous re-
sponse to our Debt Reduction cam-
paign. Please continue to pray for the 
success of our efforts.  May God who 
has begun the  good work here bring it 
to fulfillment.   -Fr. Jim 

Amount collected 9/17 from 158 envelopes        $8,021.25 
Offertory                                                        767.54 
Add’l Parish Pay 5 contributors                              274.00 
Total                                                                $9,062.79 
 

Amount Given Fiscal Year to Date        $149,123.14 
Amount Budgeted to Date (10 weeks)       -$178,846.20 
Difference                                                 - 29,723.06 
 

Amount Budgeted for fiscal year (52 weeks)   $930,000.00 
Amount still needed for fiscal year         $780,876.86 
 

Amount needed per week to reach  
         budget (42 weeks)                                     $18,592.31 
 
Parish Debt Reduction 
Goal                                                             $650,000.00 
 
Amount Collected through 09/07/14 from 
          429 families                                   $495,441.87 
Amount still needed $154,558.13 
 
                    Fr. Clete Uhen Bequest          -$75,000.00 
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